
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 10 APRIL 2008


IOS.25/08
UPDATE ON NEGOTIATIONS FOR NEW STYLE LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT (LAA) 2008 – 2001
The Carlisle Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) submitted report PPP.28/08 updating Members on progress of negotiations between the Cumbria Team and the Government Office Northwest on the content of the Cumbria Local Area Agreement for 2008-11.  It also provided Members with an opportunity to comment on progress with and the content of the Local Area Agreement 2008-2011.

Mr Kemp drew Members’ attention, in particular, to the amendments which included the inclusion of a Local Area Agreement Indicator supporting housing issues and the changes to show that the County and the City were open for business and would invite inward investment.

He explained that the final list of 35 indicators had been fixed and the section on investment in Carlisle had been amended.

Since the time of writing the report, the draft LAA had been updated and an amended version has been circulated prior to the meeting.

The Executive had on 17 March 2008 considered the report (EX.059/08) and decided:

“1.  That the continued development of the new style Local Area Agreement (LAA) 2008-2011 version 3 submitted to GONW on 21 February 2008 at Annex A be noted and the implications for Carlisle City Council be considered.

2.  That the Executive provide feedback to the Cumbria Strategic Partnership (via the Group’s representatives in the Carlisle Partnership Executive) for consideration in the further development of the Agreement.

3.  That Officers in conjunction with the Leader give further consideration to the Local Area Agreement and be authorised to submit any further comments on the document which they feel to be necessary.”

In considering the report, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Was the document on target to meet the time line in the report?

Mr Kemp responded that this would be the last opportunity for Scrutiny of the document before it was signed off.  Numerical targets would be added but there would be no further opportunity to comment.

(b) In response to a Member’s question Mr Kemp explained that as much as possible the Carlisle agenda had been included in the document.

(c)  How would the Area Based Grant work?

Mr Kemp responded that the Area Based Grant was not a large amount of money and it would be administered by the County Council.  For example, it would mean that central funding for the CDRP would be given to the County Council and the County would then distribute the funds, although the structure for this has not yet been established.

(d) Was there any more details on the Cumbria PLC?

Mr Kemp responded that the Carlisle Strategic Partnership had met to discuss how consultants would analyse and report on possible governance structures for public services in the County.  It was a key issue but there were no details at present.

The Director of People, Policy and Performance Services (Dr Gooding) added that CLASB would be discussing the issue and he would report back with an update.

RESOLVED – That Report PPP.28/08 be welcomed.







